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Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Text Field: 2019080175
	Project Title: RTI-I Transpacific Fiber-Optic Cables Project
	Lead Agency: City of Hermosa Beach
	Contact Name: Daniel Hortert
	Email: fiberopticDEIR@hermosabeach.gov 
	Phone Number: (310) 318-0235
	Project Location: Hermosa Beach, Los Angeles County
	Project Description: RTI Infrastructure, Inc. (RTI-I), formerly known as MC Global BP4, Inc. and currently doing business as HMB IX (Applicant), proposes to install and operate up to two submarine fiber-optic cable systems with landing sites in Hermosa Beach. Terrestrial facilities (i.e., landing pipes, manholes, ocean ground beds, terrestrial cables, conduits, and an existing power feed equipment [PFE] facility) and marine components (i.e., marine conduits, marine cables, and cable regenerators) would be installed. An onshore landing site would be installed at either 6th Street or 10th Street to connect marine cables to a terrestrial conduit system and lead to an existing PFE facility.
	Project's Effects: The analysis contained in the Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) determined that the proposed Project would result in significant and unavoidable impacts related to air quality emissions during construction, construction noise, and marine navigation during construction. All other potentially significant impacts would be reduced less than significant with the implementation of mitigation measures for aesthetics, biological resources, cultural resources and Tribal Cultural Resources, geology and soils, hazards and hazardous materials, hydrology and water quality, land use and recreation, and vibration. 
	Areas of Controversy: Evaluation of the proposed Project under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) was initiated in August 2019. As of the publication of the Draft EIR, no areas of controversy or issues in need of resolution have been communicated to the City of Hermosa Beach Community Development Department. Additionally, no remaining technical Project Description issues or environmental review issues are left to be resolved.
	List of Agencies: South Coast Air Quality Management District, Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board, State Water Resources Control Board, California Department of Fish and Wildlife, California Coastal Commission, United States (U.S.) Army Corps of Engineers, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, National Marine Fisheries Service (NOAA Fisheries), U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service


